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Dovestone Learning Partnership

Welcome to our Dovestone Learning Partnership newsletter. We aim to send out a newsletter
each term to update you on DLP activities. This is our Summer Term 2025 edition.

The DLP is a Co-operative Trust which was established in October 2017. From 1 April 2025
we a became partnership of 8 primary schools:

e Christ Church Denshaw C.E. Primary School
e Delph Primary School

e Diggle Primary School

e Friezland Primary School

e Knowsley Junior School

e St Agnes C.E. Primary School

e St Mary's Greenfield C.E. Primary School DoveSfone

e St Thomas' Leesfield C.E. Primary School LEARNING PARTNERSHIP

General Update

The summer term became our first term as a Trust of 8 primary schools. As such a good deal of work went
into changing documents such as our Memorandum of Understanding, updating our website and sorting out
the Trust’s budget. So now it’s all systems go for the ‘new look’ DLP!

We held our termly Trust Board meeting where we shared the progress on our annual action plans, asked
for approval of the budget and had a discussion on the future direction of the Trust. Priorities for this term
included the organisation of the Annual Music Festival (see report below), our Times Table Rock Stars
Competition (report and winners below), the Annual Spelling Bee (see below) and our Business Enterprise
Event. We have also spent some time discussing the focus for the Heads’ Away Day in September and
deciding the theme for the DLP Staff Event in October. Forward planning! .

We are sad to say goodbye to two DLPers at the end of this term. Vanessa Payne, Headteacher of
Knowsley Junior School is retiring. Vanessa was the head when Knowsley became one of the original
schools that established the Co-operative Trust. She has been fully involved in all the DLP has undertaken
and achieved over the years. Vanessa has been a tremendous support to all. She made sure the staff and
pupils of the DLP were always at the forethought of any decisions taken. We shall miss you Vanessa - and
probably have less virtual meetings!!!

Also retiring is Jane Clarke the Principal of Oldham Six Form College who joined our Trust Board not long
after it was established. Jane has been a key member of the Board and supporter of the DLP. We shall
miss your insightful questioning and thoughtful comments. We wish both the very happiest of retirements.

And some lovely news. Miss Hill, Headteacher at Friezland Primary School is getting married during the
school holidays and we would like to pass on our congratulations and best wishes for the future. Have the
best day. We look forward to welcoming Mrs Hammond back in September!

All'in all it has been another successful and busy year for the DLP. It is always about balancing the need
for school improvement and targeting the areas that will make the most difference in our schools, to
providing enrichment activities and experiences for our pupils. Although the DLP has gone through changes
in its constitution and personnel we still continue to hold onto our original vision and values. Stronger
together for our pupils!
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Meet the DLPers!

As part of our regular feature of infroducing you to people in the DLP this edition we have
special person for you to meet - Cheryl Butterworth
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